Borden Parish Council Chairman’s Report May 2022
In my view Borden Parish Council has had a successful year, with progress being made in several areas and work underway to prepare for more to be done.  I would like to thank all Councillors and our Clerks for their support and invaluable work in organising events, co-ordinating information and providing their valuable advice at meetings. I would particularly like to mention the assistance given in their different ways by Councillor Clive Sims and our previous Clerk Julie Miller.
Over the past couple of years we have looked to investing in our property to help to ensure that it is sound, safe and fit for purpose. The initial programme is now almost complete and has enabled significant improvement to the Parish Hall and Sports Pavilion; this could not have been achieved without the assistance of the lead Councillors and community.
Another long term project has been Highways improvement, led by Councillor John Fassenfelt, whose constant attention to the matter has seen better maintenance of signs, markings, hedges, junctions and pavements.  We continue to have a significant problem with rat-running, speeding and inconsiderate driving throughout the Parish and hope to make better progress with KCC to improve the situation and ensure appropriate A2 /Key Street junction improvements.
Other initiatives for which I would particularly like to thank Councillors for their ideas and contributions are:
The Council’s response to planning matters, particularly by the Wises Lane Liaison Group which has established a good rapport with the developers and SBC to ensure that the development is progressed with consideration towards parishioners and the environment.
Organising the Platinum Jubilee celebrations, the construction of a beacon and planting an oak tree to mark the event.
Working with other interested parties on the fete, nature reserve, Playstool wildflower meadow, Western Area Committee, sports facilities, and contractors for the J5 improvements.
The Council remains in a sound financial position and able to meet our financial obligations. Demand for further project expenditure is likely to exceed our ability to support needed improvements in the near future, particularly in the current UK wide financial situation.  Careful attention will continue to be necessary for prioritisation, external funding, the precept and cost management in the near future.
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